DRAFT

Taxicab Board Meeting Minutes

May 28, 2009
Members Present:
Barbara Krick
Sarah Singleton
Christopher Taylor



Robert Snider
Tom Crawford
Douglas Chapman
Members Absent:
None
Guests:



Eric Pennell

Richard Clark, Amazing Blue Taxi 

Jason Voeller, All Points Taxi

Richard Wunsch, Yellow Cab

Myrna Ismail, Lady M Sedan Transportation
Officer Sean Lee, Ann Arbor Police Dept. 


CALLED TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order at 8:34 a.m. by Robert Snider.  
PUBLIC COMMENTARY
Richard Wunsch requested the Taxicab Board consider installing a taxicab stand on Maynard near Scorekeeper.  He stated that Tuesday, Thursday, and Saturday are big event nights were public street parking on the west side of Maynard is taken up which means that there is only space for two cabs to wait by the alley and entrance to Scorekeepers.  There are often as many as six to eight cab lined up because of the high demand of customers coming out of Scorekeepers.  In addition, he asked that a consideration also be made for a taxicab stand at Church Street and S. University as well as in front of other popular bars and clubs in downtown Ann Arbor.  
Tom Crawford stated that this issue came up at the last meeting.  He has investigated the possibility of installing additional taxicab stands downtown and has contacted the DDA and the Main Street Merchant Association as well as city staff.  We are still waiting to hear from several of the merchants for the Main Street area.  DDA stated that they are concern about losing revenue and would like an alternate.  One option would be to leave the meters in place and install signage indicating cab stand hour from 10pm to 3am.  Parking enforcement will need to be included in this decision.  The city’s system engineering staff that studies the flow of traffic was asked for their recommendation.  They said they do not have a problem with installing cab stands in these areas.  We will continue to get staff and the community input to bring to the Board so that a recommendation can be made to council.  
Myrna Ismail said that she has been getting grief from a company stemming from the company’s head guy, Merlyn Wade.  He and his drivers have thrown coin and lit cigarettes at her and her drivers while they are driving.  She stated that Meryln Wade has intimated customers by yelling profanity at their customers so they won’t ride with her.  Several customers told her they decided not to take her cab and would walk instead because of the incident.  Mr. Wade has given her the finger at least 25 times a day.  He and/or his drivers will stand outside at the train station yelling “you F***ing B”.  He will call or have someone else pretending to be a customer out of town to be picked up just to burn up her gas and waste time.  She now calls backs to verify the caller and if they don’t answer, she won’t make the run.  She said that most likely it is Mr. Wade’s prank.  Mr. Wade also has his wife or another non-driver go inside the train station and solicit customer and direct them to his cabs.
Tom Crawford asked if Mr. Wade’s behavior is occurring on the cab stands.  Ms. Ismail said it is.  It happened at the train station and in front of Pizza House.  She recalls being called an F***ing B 100 times one night by Mr. Wade and his workers.  Eric Pennell said he has also been harassed by Mr. Wade.  He’s had rock and open pops thrown in their cabs.  
Officer Sean Lee said that he has had other complaints about Mr. Wade from other companies.  He talked with Mr. Wade and advised him of the complaints.  There are multiple police reports from him about other people and reports against him.  Officer Lee said that he is monitoring the situation and said that it is definitely a problem but has not come to a solution.  Officer Lee also stated Mr. Wade said that if he loses his cab license he will just get licensed as a limo and will continue operating. 

Jason Voeller of All Points Taxi said that he is now carrying a small video camera to document any problem.  

 Ms. Ismail was asked if she was ever physically threatened.  She said that she picked up a customer at Alice Lloyd.  She was their 15 minute early and Mr. Wade pulled up 10 minutes after she arrived.  The customer came out and got in her cab and Mr. Wade came up to her car and said that the customer was his customer and open the door and asked the customer to get out of the car.  The customer told him she called and canceled with him.  He told her she didn’t and to get out of the car.  The customer slammed the door close and Mr. Wade hit the window as hard as he could to intimidate her.  Ms. Ismail said she then drove off.  
In addition, Ms. Ismail said that Mr. Wade swerves at her car to try to get her to hit another car.
OLD BUSINESS

Approval of Taxicab Board meeting minutes, March 26, 2009
Correction on page two in the first paragraph, the sentence should read “Tom Crawford said that if the ordinance is not enforced as stated, taxicab drivers will have the flexibility to choose whatever suits their interest at the time if they are stopped.”

Barbara Krick moved to approve the minutes of March 26, 2009; Doug Chapman seconded the motion with corrections.  The motion passed.

NEW BUSINESS
Officer Lee gave an overview of the last taxicab/limousine discussion stating that when we redesigned the city’s taxicab ordinance, it was designed so that the same vehicle could not be licensed as a state limousine and Ann Arbor taxicab.  It was done in term of enforcement so that when a cab is stopped they cannot say “I’m not operating as an Ann Arbor cab, I’m a limo right now so I don’t have to follow the city ordinance”.  Since this has been implemented, some driver have come to the Board and said that this is restrictive and preventing them from going out and doing other business.  But on the other hand, we have been told a lot of cabs don’t have a problem with the current ordinance.   
The city’s attorney’s office is researching law to see if we can regulate limousine in some form.   Mr. Chapman stated that as long as the local ordinance does not conflict with the state law, regulating limousines can be done.  Mr. Taylor said that if we consider regulating both vehicles, taxicabs and limousines, it is very important that they have a rate card that reflects limousine rates as well as the taxicab rates.
Other New Business

Officer Lee said that he will not be able to meet the May 31 deadline for annual inspections and licensing of cab.  The letter has been prepared and delivered to drivers extending the deadline until June 28, 2009.  He recommends the drivers keep the letter in their vehicle in case they are stopped. 
ADJOURNMENT

Mr. Taylor moved to adjourn the meeting, supported by Mr. Chapman.  The motion carried and the meeting was adjourned at 9:30 a.m.
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